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St Oswald’s CE Primary School 

Church Road, Aston Juxta Mondrum, Nantwich, Cheshire.  
CW5 6DP 

Telephone : 01270 623826 
 

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs Nicola Badger 
Principal: Mrs Louise McDonough 

admin@stoswald-worl.cheshire.sch.uk 
 

@stoswaldsworleston  

           ‘’Let your light shine’’       Matthew 5:16                                                          

This term we are celebrating respect 

     Prayer of the week  

 Dear Lord, 
Thank you for this school year. 

Thank you for the amazing memories, 
the adventures we have been on, 

and the friends we have made. 
Give every member of our school family a peaceful Summer and 

time to rest. 
Amen 

              School Diary Dates 2024 
 
July 
19th Last day of academic year 
22nd Inset Day 
23rd Inset Day 
 
September 
2nd Inset Day 
3rd Back to school 
16th Bikeability Y4 & Y5 
17th  Bikeability Y5 
 
October 
24th Fluenz vaccination 
25th Break up 
 
November 
4th Back to school 
29th Academy School Photo Day 
 
December 
18th Crewe Lyceum pantomime 
 
January 
23rd Y5/6 Chemistry with cabbage 
 
February 
6th Book fair arrives 

Happy Summer Birthdays 

Molly, Oliver, Lewis, Olivia, Leonar-
do, George, Eleri, Joshua, Walter, 
Harriet, Isadora, Florence, Gwyn, 

Phoebe, Edith, Mrs Hislop, Mrs Tom-
linson and Miss Bourne. 

We hope you all have a wonderful  
birthday. 
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   Let Your Light Shine, Our Stars of the Week 
 
Mrs McDonough ‘s Stars of the Week - Every single Y6 child plus our leavers, 
we will miss you all so much 

Owls  -  All of the Owls for being wonderful members of the St Oswald’s family 

Deers  -  All of the class for being so fantastic and putting in so much effort this year 

Hedgehogs  - All of the Hedgehogs class for being so enthusiastic and well behaved this year 

Foxes - The whole Fox class for outstanding behaviour and effort this year 

Wraparound care star of the week - Every child who has attended wraparound care and 
made each session so fun and exciting 

Christian Value - Respect 
Owls -  The whole Owl class for always being kind and respectful to others 

Deers - All of the Deer class for being so respectful and kind this term 

Hedgehogs -  All of Hedgehogs class for always showing respect to everyone 

Foxes -   The whole Fox class for being kind and respectful 

 

 

 

 

 

My Maths Stars of the Week 

Oliver N 

Ziggy 

Olivia M 

Jamie 

Daniel 

Sienna H 

Ellen 

Thank you 

A huge thank you for the generous donations for the summer fair this year. 

The Royal Oak,  Cotebrook Shire horse Centre, Need Golf, Little Rancher Farm, Funsters, Sereni-

ty Farm, Karen and Cheshire Swim. 
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Wraparound Care price increase 

From September our after school club prices will be increasing to £6 for the first session and £12 for the full 

session.  Breakfast club charges will remain at £5. 

School meal changes 

Following communication recently from Cheshire East Catering I am writing to update you on some changes 
to the school catering service provided by Cheshire East Council. For many years, Cheshire East staff have 
ensured that high quality school meals are provided to children and young people across the schools within 
RCSAT and across Cheshire East.  
However, over recent years, there have been increasing financial pressures in running this service due to 
both food and transport inflation and pay rises that have impacted on their running costs. This has led to the 
council providing a significant subsidy towards school meal costs. This is not a service that the council must 
provide and, given their current financial position, is not one that they can sustain. Therefore, it is with regret 
that the council has decided to cease trading its school catering service by April 2025.  
As the council, has removed its subsidy to the school catering service for this financial year and, despite mak-
ing all available savings, they will need to significantly increase the charge made to schools to provide a 
school meal from September 2024 to March 2025.  
Therefore, the cost of a school meal from 2nd September 2024 will be £3.20. 
As a trust, we are currently looking for a future option that provides a more cost-effective school meal ser-
vice in the longer term. In the meantime, we hope that you will continue to support the Cheshire East school 
meal service that is doing the best it can to provide your child with a healthy and nutritious meal. 
Many thanks for your continued support. 

School Communications and Payments Update 

From September 2024, we will be changing the way we send communications and moving to online bookings 
for School Meals and Wraparound care. 
We will be sending communications to you via the School Spider App and email. We encourage you to down-
load the School Spider Parent App for instant notifications, please see the guidance attached. 
We will continue to use SchoolMoney for online payments and will be moving to online bookings for Dinners 
and Wraparound Care. These will have to be paid for at the time of booking or you will need sufficient credit 
in top up for childcare vouchers if this is your method of payment. 
This will allow sufficient time to bring your accounts up to date or build a credit balance before we begin the 
new system in September. We will issue further details before the end of July. 
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